
January 24, 2019 







 

 

• Welcome & Minutes Approval - Sarah Heath 

 



 

• Legislative Updates  

• Acknowledgement of Rick Sciacca’s 6 years of service on 
CEAB 

• Introduction of new board member – Mark Thompson, 
Counselor at Pagosa Springs High School – representing rural 
public school/LEP 

• Diana Zakhem will continue on for 2nd term 

• Next Gen Accuplacer scores impact on Graduation 
Guidelines 



 

• Updates 

  

• Introduction of new board member - Brandon Protas, 
Director of College Pathways, Community College of Denver 

 



States Need to Grow Their Workforce with the Right Credentials 

 

• CEAB subcommittee to examine, align, and promote college in high 
school programs as potential solutions to meet the workforce needs of 
in-demand industry sectors and employers in the state. 

• Use existing platforms to guide this work (Careers in Colorado, 
TalentFound, existing curriculum guides as models, expand workforce 
connections and internship and practicum opportunities, CareerWise) 

• Create a start-up fund to launch new career-focused college in high 
school programs with school districts, higher education, and industry 
partners. 

• Take advantage of new federal opportunities under Perkins V, as well as 
existing opportunities under the Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA), to 
enhance college in high school CTE courses. 

 See College In High School Alliance document 



 

 

• ASCENT Allocation Model Subcommittee Report - 
Subcommittee 

 

• Service Area Exception process – Tammy Ward 



     

• Professional development and onboarding opportunities for 
CE instructors 



 

• Public Input       
    

• Action Plan and Next Steps     
     

• Next meeting:  

• Date:   April 25, 2019 

• Location  ______________ 

 

• Adjourn 


